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Dear St. James,  

Some love letters are more challenging to write than 
others. With a heart full of gratitude for St. James, I am 
writing to tell you that I have been called to be the next 
Rector of Holy Nativity in Panama City, Florida.  

Being your Associate Priest these last five years has been 
one of the greatest privileges of my life. My time with you 
has brought me great joy, and I consider it an honor to 
have been welcomed into your presence, to know you, 
and to do ministry together. 

You have brought my family in, nurtured us, watched and 
helped us grow, and built us up to go forth and minister 
beyond this place. For that, we are truly grateful.   

I am thankful to De for his exemplary leadership, mentorship, and guidance, as well as to the staff, vestry, 
and many ministries I had the privilege of working with during my time at St. James.  

Without a doubt, I am a better priest and human being for having known and served you. I will always 
carry love and gratitude for you. It has been a humbling and holy thing to be invited into your lives. I 
thank God for each of you and for the parts of our stories that will forever be intertwined.  

My last Sunday with you will be February 16, and I look forward to serving and spending as much time 
with you as possible until then.  

My office door remains open, and I look forward to having the opportunity to say goodbye to you 
personally.  

With God’s peace, 
Forbes+ 

http://www.stjameschurch.org
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Confirmation 2025 
Please contact Natalie Smith at 

stjameseyc@stjamesfairhope.org if you are 
interested in confirmation classes, or have 
questions. Confirmation is open to adults, 

and youth in 9th grade and up. 

Women’s Monday Night Bible Study 
The new study focuses on James, the half-brother of Jesus. Join us as Margaret 

Feinberg, host of the podcast Joycast and beloved Bible teacher and speaker, leads 
us through a study of the book of the Bible that “sounds more like Jesus than any 

other letter in the New Testament.” If you have questions please contact  
Babs Stapleton at babs.stapleton@gmail.com. 

Wednesday Morning Bible Study  
The new study focuses on The Will of God  

by Leslie D. Weatherhead  
(available on Amazon and christianbooks.com) 

This class meets in the Vestry Room on Wednesday mornings at 9:00 AM. 

Tuesday Evening Adult Bible Study  
Questions for a Faithful Heart  

led by John Olson  
This class meets every other Tuesday. Upcoming meetings are on the following dates:  

2/18, 3/4, 3/18, 4/1, 4/15, 4/29.

http://www.stjameschurch.org
mailto:stjameseyc@stjamesfairhope.org
http://christianbooks.com
mailto:babs.stapleton@gmail.com
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February 9 Confirmation Class following the 10:30 Service 
February 9 5pm-6:30pm Jr. High EYC 
February 9 6pm-7:30pm Sr. High EYC 
February 12 4pm-5:15pm 5th-12th grade Postcard Ministry 
February 16 Confirmation Class following the 10:30 Service 
February 16 5pm-6:30pm Jr. High EYC 
February 16 6pm-7:30pm Sr. High EYC 
February 19 5pm Jr. and Sr. High EYC Prodisee Pantry  
and Dinner 
February 23 Confirmation Class  
following the 10:30 Service 
February 23 5pm-6:30pm Jr. High EYC 
February 23 6pm-7:30pm Sr. High EYC 
February 26 4pm-5:15pm 5th-12th grade  
Postcard Ministry 

Children & Youth Important Dates:

To register online, visit https://
www.stjamesfairhope.org/events/

womens-retreat-2025 

Our youth had a blast on their recent trip to Universal Studios in Orlando!

To register or learn more, visit 
https://www.diocgc.org/event-

registration  
Registration forms are also available 

in the church office.

http://www.stjameschurch.org
https://www.diocgc.org/event-registration
https://www.diocgc.org/event-registration
https://www.stjamesfairhope.org/events/womens-retreat-2025
https://www.stjamesfairhope.org/events/womens-retreat-2025
https://www.stjamesfairhope.org/events/womens-retreat-2025
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Music News 

Volunteers needed!

Girls & Boys Choir 
The St. James Girls and Boys Choir rehearses on  

Tuesday afternoons from 4:00-5:30 in the Choir Room.   
Interested in joining? Contact Joe Setzer at organist@stjamesfairhope.org 

mailto:organist@stjamesfairhope.org
http://www.stjameschurch.org
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Capital Campaign

Our Growing Faithfully Capital Campaign is ongoing! 
To see all updated renderings and learn how to contribute to 

this vital campaign,  
please visit our website at 

 https://www.stjamesfairhope.org/giving/capital-campaign 

https://www.stjamesfairhope.org/giving/capital-campaign
http://www.stjameschurch.org
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School News 

Blessings, 
Shelley Miller 

ARE YOU STILL LOOKING FOR THE 
PERFECT FIT THIS SCHOOL YEAR? 
Schedule a tour and explore our exceptional academic programs, 
dedicated faculty, and nurturing community.

stjamesfairhope.school
860 N. Section St • Fairhope, AL 36532 

251.928.2912

LEARN MORE &
SCHEDULE A TOUR

Wow, what a January! We finally got the opportunity to see what a real winter wonderland looks like in the South. I 
hope that everyone had a chance to experience the joys of the winter weather and just take a moment and be still. I 
have loved hearing the excitement in our school children’s voices as they’ve shared stories about the snowmen they 
built and the snowball fights they had.  

As we move into February we have so much to look forward to. We will be celebrating Valentine’s Day and learning 
about Our Country, Past and Present. The first graders will be preparing for their Living History Museum 
presentation on February 21. We will end February with all the revelry of our famous annual Mardi Gras box parade, 
so get prepared to let the good times roll. We invite you to come and join us as our St. James School Krewe will roll 
on February 27th at 9:00am in the parking lot. No throws but there will be lots of waves and smiles. Come and see 
some fabulous box floats! 

Enrollment for the 2025 - 2026 school year is now open. We are adding an additional PK2 class and a 2nd Grade. In 
an effort to continue to grow we need your support in sharing our school with friends and tagging us on social 
media. If you have any questions please know you are always welcome to contact me personally.  

This year we are going to offer 7 weeks of Summer Camp. I am delighted that Miss Sophia Soliday will be our camp 
director this summer. She has a great summer planned for all of our campers. Camp registration will begin for non 
St. James students on March 3. Camp information can be found on our school website. 

I know you all received a letter from Father Forbes about his new position as Rector at Holy Nativity in Panama City. 
It saddens me to see Father Forbes leave. He has served as our School Chaplain and played such an important role 
in the life of our school community. He has gathered every week to lead our school chapel services not only in the 
liturgy but in song, teaching the children new songs and playing his guitar. Father Forbes wrote our school prayer 
that the children recite everyday and he also wrote the “Birthday Song” that the children sing in chapel to celebrate 
their special day. Chapel is at the heart of every Episcopal school and Father Forbes has made ours an important 
part of our school life. Thank you for always being at our school functions, cheering us on or just there to welcome 
and bless us. You have been a chaplain, teacher and friend. Thank you and best wishes from our St. James School 
Family!   

http://www.stjameschurch.org
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Weekly Recurring Schedule 
SUNDAYS: 

7:30 AM Holy Eucharist in the Chapel 
8:30 AM Holy Eucharist in the Church 
10:30 AM* Holy Eucharist in the Church *also online 
Children’s Chapel at 10:30 AM 
Nursery available at both services 

MONDAYS: 
	 9:30-10:30 AM Gentle Yoga, Green Hall 
	 1:30-2:30 PM Chair Yoga, Green Hall 
    6:30-8:00 PM, Women’s Bible Study, Vestry Room 

TUESDAYS:  
	 7:00-8:00 AM - Men’s Prayer Breakfast 
	 6:00-7:30 PM - Adult Bible Study every other Tuesday 

WEDNESDAYS:  
	 7:30 AM  Holy Eucharist, Chapel 
	 9:00-11:00 AM Adult Bible Study, Vestry Room 
	 12:30 PM Centering Prayer 

7:00 Adult Choir Practice 

THURSDAYS:  
	 12:00 PM Healing Service 

5:45 PM Yoga, Green Hall 
7:00 PM Chess, Green Hall 

3rd SUNDAY of the Month:*  
Parish Breakfast - Following the 7:30 service, and 
between the 8:30 and 10:30 services. 
7:00 PM Taizé or Compline 

860 North Section Street
Fairhope, AL 36532

251- 928-2912 phone
www.stjamesfairhope.org
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ANCHOR LINES DEADLINE: THE NEXT ANCHOR LINES WILL BE PUBLISHED MARCH 5, 2025.  PLEASE EMAIL INFORMATION TO BE PUBLISHED IN THE 
NEXT ISSUE TO COMMUNICATIONS@STJAMESFAIRHOPE.ORG, NO LATER THAN 5:00 PM ON THE THURSDAY PRIOR TO THE PUBLISHED DATE. 
READ THE ANCHOR LINES ONLINE—Call the church office or email communications@stjamesfairhope.org and request to be added to the distribution list. 
In addition, the newsletter is available on the website at www.stjamesfairhope.org.

OUR VESTRY 

Margaret Cadden, Senior Warden 
Bruce Stone, Junior Warden 
Mary Mullins Redditt, Clerk 
Amanda Montz, Treasurer 

Class of 2025 
Tracy Corte 
Jim Daniell 

Dee Gambill 

Class of 2026 
Dan Campbell 

Bill Dowdle 
Jennifer Lambert 
Misty Whitehead 

Class of 2027 
Bettsie Norton 
Bruce Stone 
Cappi Sully 
Ken Talbert 

Rev. De Freeman, Rector

Rev. Forbes Sirmon, 
Chaplain & Associate Priest

Rev. Amanda Dosher, Associate Rector

OUR CLERGY

Parish Office 
Hours 

Monday - Thursday 
8:30 AM - 5:00 PM 
Friday ~  CLOSED
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